Minutes of the Annual Wansford Parish Council Meeting held in the Community Hall on

 
                      Monday 8th May 2006 at 7.00 pm


01/07

MINUTES OF THE SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING OF HELD

at 7.30 pm on 29th November 2019 

in ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH, NENE WAY, SUTTON

MINUTES OF THE SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING OF HELD
at 7.30 pm on 29th January 2020
in ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH, NENE WAY, SUTTON


Members of the Council Present: 

Councillors Anne Bodily, Antony Eager, Mick Grange, Peter Lee (Chairman), Robbie Reid and Deirdre McCumiskey (Parish Clerk)

In Attendance: 
10 Members of the Public
	
	    ACTION

	1. Apologies: 
There were Apologies for Absence from Gavin Elsey, Delia Caskey and Michael Caskey.
	

	2. Declaration of Interest: 
There were no Declarations of Interest.
	

	3. Approval of the Minutes of the Sutton Parish Council Meeting held on 20th November 2019:
These had been circulated, were agreed as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
	

	4. Updates on Items:
a) Contact Sheet – this had been circulated in December 2019 and had been well received.
b) A47 Presentation held on 24th October 2019 – Cllr Grange reported that he had attended a positive meeting to discuss the Scheduled Ancient Monument with Historic England.  A meeting has been arranged for 5th February 2020 with Highways England and will be attended by himself, the Chairman and Richard Clarke of Wansford Parish Council.
c) Update on Equipment at the Recreation Ground – Cllr Eager reported that 9 pieces of equipment had been installed 15-17th January 2020 and the picnic tables had been delivered but will be erected in the spring.  He will check the equipment on a weekly basis and maintain a record of this.  The equipment has already been used by residents and the Pilates Tutor plans to run sessions on it in the warmer weather.  The paperwork has been signed to claim the grant and this should be paid by mid-February 2020.  The Chairman expressed his thanks to Cllr Eager for all his hard work in making the grant application, obtaining the quotes and organising the installation of the equipment.
d) Speed Sign – Cllr Grange had not heard from Jenny Wright, Road Safety Officer at Peterborough City but had chased this up.
	 

	5. Peterborough Cycle West Proposal: Report on 22nd January Exhibition and Survey of Village Opinion:
       A Report analysing the survey results had already been circulated to all residents on the e-mail list.  The Survey had resulted in a response from 40 out of 45 households and 90 out of approximately 100 adults although only a small proportion had added any additional comments, there had been a strong feeling against the proposal with 73% of households (79% of adults) either opposed or strongly opposed.  In view of the allegation of bias in the survey form and a potentially misleading reference in the 11th bullet point to an alternative cycleway route, Cllr Grange was asked to clarify its status.  He stated that a number of Designated Funds Enhancement proposals had been put forward on behalf of the village.  These included a leisure route on the north side of the proposed dualling linking via Sacrewell to point west and additional to the cycleway planning by Highways England (HE) to run parallel to the dualled A47.  Although accepted and submitted for funding by the original HE Team, it was only at feasibility state and the team had now changed.  Cllr Grange confirmed that the designated funds which would enable the running of workshops with local environmental groups to discuss and develop this route have run out and there will be no funds available until the start of the next financial year.  However, he had confirmed with HE that such a route, if approved for funding, could be expected to be a full Walkers, Cyclists and Horse-Riding route and therefore an alternative to the Cycle West scheme and an alternative which had the benefit of avoiding the village.
It was confirmed that following the results of the survey, Sutton Parish Council will oppose the Cycle West proposal and the Chairman will write to Cycle West explaining that although there had been support for the proposal 10 years ago, circumstances have changed and that it was with some regret that the Parish Council would now be opposing the scheme.
	Chairman

	6. Planning & Tree Applications:
a) Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Minerals & Waste Local Plan:  Proposed Submission Plan Consultation – the Chairman had read this document and confirmed that he had found nothing that could justify any comments from Sutton Parish Council
b) Planning Application 19/01812 - Fell 2 Conifer trees in back garden (T1 & T2) at 5 Graeme Road, Sutton – Permitted (for information only)

c) Planning Application 20/00087 - Crown reduction of a maximum of 2m at 15 Manor Road Sutton Peterborough – No Objections
d) Planning Application 20/00102 - Sycamore T.0290 within G.4 of TPO 05/0003/TPO – Fell at Sutton Heath Road Sutton Peterborough – No Objections
Cllr Grange expressed his view that if trees are felled, they should be replaced if possible and also that if trees are felled,  they should be left in situ to help the environment.  He agreed to draft an information sheet on his views and circulate it to the Parish Councillors.
	Cllr Grange


	7. Finance:
a) Bank Reconciliation as at 31st December 2019.  The Clerk highlighted the relevant information.  
b) Change of Bank Signatory – Cllr Grange has replaced Keith Yerbury as a signatory to the bank account.  

c) Increase in CAPALC Subscription 2020-2021 from £115.43 to £125.09 - noted.
d) Accounts Paid:

     Clerk’s Salary & HMRC (Nov, Dec) - £410.00, Eon (Nov, Dec) - £15.21, Creative Marketing Studio - £180.00, Anglian Water - £4.99, Newflame - £40.80, Earth Anchors - £789.60, Fresh Air Fitness £7,005.84, GW Watts - £192.00           

    These payments were all approved. 
e) Approval of Budget and Precept 2020-2021 – the Chairman outlined the Budget which had already been circulated to the Parish Councillors.  He explained that, due to a reduction in reimbursement of grass-cutting costs by Peterborough City Council and an increase of the contribution to Sutton Parochial Church Council this year, the Precept will need to be raised by from £19.24 to £22.28 per year on a Band D property which is a 15.8% increase on 2019-2020.  The Precept was approved by all the Parish Councillors.
	

	8.    Correspondence Received:
Lee Moore, Footpaths Officer has agreed to speak at the meeting on 18th March 2020.  If any residents have any questions for him, please give them to a Parish Council well in advance of the meeting so that he has sufficient time to prepare his answer.
	        

	9. Matters for Consideration:  
a) Hedge Proposal in Recreation Ground – it was agreed that a hedge is planted on the right-hand boundary of the Recreation Ground.  There are funds ring-fenced for this work.  It was noted that the Sycamore Trees need trimming back before the hedge is planted.
b) Sutton Lands Trust – Simon Scriven, Trustee of Sutton Lands Trust has been asked by HSBC to complete a mandate which needs the following resolution to be agreed by Sutton Parish Council “That a bank account ‘Sutton Parish Council Charity Account’ be continued with HSBC UK Bank and the Bank be authorised to pay all cheques and act on other instructions for payment signed on behalf of the Council  by Mr Simon Charles Guy Scriven or Mrs Anne Grange whether any account of the Council is in debit or credit”.  The resolution was approved accordingly.

c)  Formal Complaint about the Highways Department – the Chairman had made a formal complaint to Peterborough City Council regarding the lack of action on reported highway issues.  He was informed that action would be taken but nothing happened so he complained again.  He has now been informed that the work on the reported highway issues will be completed within the next two months.
	

	10.  Public Forum:

a)  Rabbit Population – this is an on-going problem in the village in several locations.  Cllr Reid agreed to organise a visit from a rabbit catcher and will liaise with residents who have this problem in their neighbourhood.

b)  Cllr Bodily had received a thank you letter for the £476 raised from the Carol Singing from Out of Hours Club Rutland.  She will put the letter onto the Church Noticeboard.

c)  Anne Grange asked if there is a possible Conflict of Interest with her role as Internal Auditor because she is married to a Parish Councillor.  The Clerk will check this out with CAPALC.
	Cllr Reid

Cllr Bodily

Clerk

	11. Date of Next Meeting:  the next meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on 18th March 2020 in St Michael & All Angels’ Church.  Lee Moore, Footpaths Officer, Peterborough City Council will attend.
	


There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.50 pm
Clerk: Patricia Stuart-Mogg
                                                                                                   Chairman: Richard Clarke
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